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U.S. economy adds 243,000 jobs in January

Unemployment rate declines to 3-year low

By James Walsh Times Herald-Record
Published: 2:00 AM - 02/04/12 
In the most impressive surge for the job market since early last year, the United States added 243,000 jobs in January, far more than economists expected. The unemployment rate dropped to 8.3 percent, the lowest in three years.

Hiring accelerated across the economy and up and down the pay scale. The high-salary professional services industry added 70,000 jobs, the most in 10 months. Manufacturing added 50,000, the most in a year.

The boost in manufacturing jobs was an important growth area, said David Kennett, professor of economics at Vassar College in Poughkeepsie.

Manufacturing still important
It's a common complaint is that the United States is no longer a manufacturing nation, but that sector still plays a powerful role in the economy.

"Manufacturing is probably down below 13 percent of the total workforce, about the same as retail and less than healthcare," Kennett said in an email. "Obviously it has fallen a lot, but it's an important base. "» We still employ 750,000 in automobile manufacturing alone, something people might forget."

Weather boosts construction
The construction industry has benefited from a mild winter in the Northeast, Kennett added.

The 243,000 jobs added far exceeded the estimate by economists of 155,000, according to FactSet, a provider of financial data. Other economist estimates were even lower.

It was the most jobs created since April of last year, when 251,000 jobs were created. Before last spring, the last month with stronger hiring, excluding temporary hiring for the census, was March 2006.

5th consecutive jobless decline
The Associated Press contributed to this report.

The unemployment rate came down two notches from the 8.5 percent in December. It was also the fifth-consecutive month the rate has fallen, the first time that has happened since late 1994.

"We've added jobs every month since August 2011," said Christy Caridi, professor of economics at Marist College. "Not only have we seen a drop in unemployment, we've seen an increase in the labor force, which is an encouraging trend. More and more (economic) sectors are rising above their recession or post-recession mode."

Marie Blair, coordinator of Orange Works, Orange County's employment and training centers, said she's seen employers posting an increasing number of jobs, but that the caseload has not decreased.

"There are still many long-term unemployed," Blair said. "And some who have exhausted their benefits are still not working."

The government uses a survey of mostly large companies and government agencies to determine how many jobs were added or lost each month. It uses a separate survey of households to determine the unemployment rate.

Wall Street rallies
Money poured into the stock market Friday, which is already off to its best start in 15 years because of improving confidence in the economy.

The Dow jumped 156.82 points to 12,862.23, its highest mark since May 19, 2008, about four months before Lehman Brothers investment bank collapsed. The Nasdaq index closed 45.98 points higher at 2,905.66, its highest since December 2000. The Standard & Poor's 500 index added 19.36 points, or 1.3 percent, to 1,344.90, its highest close since July.
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